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Dear Zone 2 AA Families,

This spring has brought a very exciting opportunity for the U19AA team in the Zone 2 AA program. As such, it has also brought a large amount of work and thought on behalf of the board and families whom we have had the opportunity to talk with.
The U19AA team has been given the opportunity to join the Black Gold League for the 2019/2020 season. This was not a decision the board took lightly. We asked our membership to provide feedback to us at the start of this process. As we received feedback and began our process, we hosted a meeting in Aidrie for all families from first year U16 aged players and up. At this meeting, we provided some of the scenarios on how we saw play in the Black Gold League unfolding and what it might look like for travel for our families. The families at the meeting as well as several non-present families provided more feedback to the board. 
The board has now weighed all information provided to us, including but not limited to, the possible schedule and play in Black Gold, where we feel our athletes would be best challenged, the situation on what it would look like if we were to rejoin CORA for one more year, and what the future of AA ringette in Alberta will look like in the coming seasons as far as we have been informed. The Zone 2 AA board has decided the best future for our U19AA team is to pursue membership in the Black Gold League.
We recognize that many U19 players have signed up for evaluations on the Zone 2 U19AA team and this may be information that you need some time to think about. As such, if you and your U19 player feel the joining of this league is not the right fit for your family, the board will allow the withdrawal of your try out registration and a full refund will be provided. In order to receive the refund, withdrawal notice must be received by our Registrar on or before June 15, 2019. Please email zone2aatreasurer@gmail.com with your request.
We would like to thank everyone who has worked so hard on this decision and all the families who have provided their thoughts and opinions – every one has been important to us.
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Sincerely,
Jill Sobocan
Secretary Zone 2 AA Ringette
On behalf of the Zone 2 AA Board
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